
WEEKLY SCHEDULE 
(Unless noted otherwise on the  

above calendar.) 
 

Sunday 
  9:00 am  Fellowship Breakfast 
  9:45 am  Sunday School 
10:30 am  Choir Rehearsal 
11:00 am  Worship 

 4:30 pm   Youth Fellowship 
 5:00 pm  Haitian Christian Fellow. 
  

  Monday 
 7:00 pm  AA 

Tuesday 
 9:00 am  Early Risers 
 7:30 pm  Boy Scouts 

 

Wednesday  
  6:30 pm  Goodness & Groceries  
  7:00 pm  Choir Rehearsal 

 

Thursday 
10:00 am  Womenôs Bible Study   
  7:00 pm  AA 

Saturday 
  5:30 pm  New Glory Christian Church 

S U N  M O N  T U E  W E D  T H U  F R I  S A T  

  
 
 
 

   1       9:00           2 
New Glory Ladiesô Prayer 

Breakfast 
5:30 

New Glory C.C. 
6-9:00  

Youth -  Bon Fire 

(Terry Holmes)   3 
 

All Saints Sunday 
Communion 

12:00  
Congregational Mtg. 

 

  4 

 
 

9:00         5 
Early Risers 

@ B&B 
10:00 
PW #1 
6:00 

CE Comm. Mtg. 

6:00          6 
Worship Comm.  

6:15 
PW #2 
6:30 

G & G  
7:00  

 Choir Rehearsal  

10:00         7 
Womenôs Bible 

Study 
 

 
 
 

          8 
 

         9 

1-2:30  
Youth Challenge Testing 

5:30 
New Glory C.C. 

(Stephanie Dunn)  10 
 
Veteranôs Day  

Service 
12:00 

Youth Lunch & Movie 

  11 
 

9:00      12 
Early Risers @ 

CFA 
 12:00 

GRG Mtg. & 
 Pot lunch 

5:30        13 
 Fellowship Comm. 

6:30  
 G & G  
7:00    

Choir Rehearsal 

 10:00         14 
Womenôs Bible  Study 

4:00 
Stwdship Comm. Mtg. 

6:30 

B&G Comm. Mtg. 

15 
 
 

         16 
5:30 

New Glory C.C. 

 
 

(Allison Johnson)  17 
 

12:00 
Youth Chili & Potato 

Lunch 

        18 
 

 

9:00      19 
Early Risers @ 

B&B 
7:00 

Stated Session Mtg. 

   5:30          20 
Witness Comm.Mtg. 

6:30 
G & G 

7:00 
Choir Rehearsal 

10:00       21  
Bridge Family 

 Baskets 

22 
 

       23 
5:30 

New Glory C.C. 

(TBA)          24 
 

      
 
 
 

25        9:00       26    

 Early Risers @  
CFA 

                     27       HAPPY     28 
THANKSGIVING! 

29 30 
5:30 

New Glory C.C. 

 
 

 
 

      
1 Chronicles 29:11-13 "Yours, O LORD, is the greatness and the power and the glory and the majesty and the splendor, for everything in 
heaven and earth is yours. Yours, O LORD, is the kingdom; you are exalted as head over all.  Wealth and honor come from you; you are the 
ruler of all things. In your hands are strength and power to exalt and give strength to all.  Now, our God, we give you thanks, and praise your 
glorious name."  
Psalm 107:1  "Give thanks to the LORD, for he is good; his love endures forever."  
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ñññññññ-Thanksgiving Break -  School Outñññññññññññ 

Dear Friends, 
 
 This is a little embarrassing ï I 
may have to rethink my stand against 
religious clichés.  You remember a few 
weeks ago I was ranting during a ser-
mon about how much religious clichés 
bother me, especially when itôs almost 
as if we use them against people: say, 
when we remind folks that ñGodôs got it 
all under control,ò even before theyôve 
finished telling us what the problem is.  
On that Sunday the sermon was from a 
text in Jeremiah where the Israelites 
have been conquered and brought into 
exile in Babylon, where God tells them, 
basically, ñYouôre going to be here a 
while.  Quit fighting it, and quit com-
plaining.  Bloom where youôre planted.ò 
 Well, Iôm annoyed to tell you, we 
may be stuck with another one.  Be-
cause if thereôs one thing I know for 
sure from personal experience, itôs that, 
ñA grateful heart is a happy heart.ò  And 
thereôs a religious clich® if I ever heard 
one! 
 In 2 Chronicles 29:10, it says, 
ñThen David blessed the Lord in the 
presence of all the assembly; David 
said, óBlessed are you, O Lord, the God 
of our ancestor Israel, forever and ever.  
Yours, O Lord, are the greatness, the 
power, the glory, the victory, and the 
majesty; for all that is in the heavens 
and on the earth is yours; yours is the 
kingdom, O Lord, and you are exalted 
as head over all.  And now, our God, 
we give thanks to you and praise your 
glorious name.ôò 
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 We all know Davidôs life was 
far from perfect; many of the psalms 
he wrote were laments, where he 
cried out to God in anguish and 
begged for deliverance.  But every 
psalm, no matter how despairing, al-
ways ended on a note of faith and 
thanksgiving.  No matter what, David 
remembered God, praised him, and 
gave thanks. 
 Psalm 42 was written by some-
one in the midst of a deep grief who 
needs God so badly he actually longs 
for God as a deer longs for flowing 
streams.  The psalmist chooses to 
pursue help from God and this is how 
he does it:  he forces himself to re-
member the good times during wor-
ship and festivals, where he had joyful 
fellowship with others who love God 
and they celebrated together.  And 
then the psalmist asks himself, ñWhy 
are you cast down, O my soul, and 
why are you disquieted within me?  
Hope in God; for I shall again praise 
him, my help and my God.ò 
 Was it magic?  Did the psalm-
ist achieve instant peace of mind?  
Sorry, no: the whole psalm shows him 
falling back into depression and hav-
ing to call himself back to God all over 
again, at least twice more.  But he did 
it.  This reminds me of that old saying 
about how we often have to learn self-
discipline: Fake it till you make it.    If 
we continue to go back to God, re-
focus, give thanks even if we donôt 
really feel like it, God will NOT leave 
us hanging. 
 Ever feel like you need God 
right away, not later, right NOW?  We 
understand that the Holy Spirit is with 

Nov  3     All Saintsô Sunday 
     Romans 8:35, 37-39 
     Psalm 116:15 
     ñGratitude and Giftsò 
Nov 10     Veteransô Day Sunday 
                 2 Chronicles 16:1-10 
     Psalm 46 
                ñGratitude and Honorò 
Nov 17    Habakkuk 1:1-4; 2:1-4 
                2 Thessalonians 1:1-4, 11-12 
    ñGratitude and Guidanceò 
Nov 24    Psalm 118:14-24 
                Colossians 1:11-20 
                ñGratitude From Our Heartsò 

us always, but when we need the com-
fort or want the ñfeelingò of Jesus being 
right there, he can always be found in 
exactly the same place.  Psalm 22:3 
says, ñYou are holy, O God, enthroned 
on the praises of your people.ò  Find 
some things to be thankful for and, if 
necessary, fake it till you make it. 
 Well, I guess the only one we 
missed is, ñCount your blessingsò ï an-
other religious cliché with a lot of truth in 
it.  In November, we, as individuals and 
families and as a country, say an 
ñofficialò thank you to God for the ways 
heôs blessed us.  On November 17th, 
we SPC folks can also say thank you by 
submitting generous pledge cards for 
2014.  And no matter what or where or 
when, we can focus on God and say 
thank you to him and for him.  A thank-
ful heart is a happy heart! 
 
See you in church ï 
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Christian  

Education  
Mary Thompson 

Coordinator  

CEComm@spcusa.org  

SO BIG  
 

I have way too many books, so on a 
rainy afternoon last week I decided 
to go through some of them to pick 
out those I could donate or give 
away.  The other thing I may have 
just a touch of is attention deficit dis-
order.  Before I knew it I found my-
self reading instead of donating and 
the material I was reading was, of all 
things, some old diaries of mine.  I 
had gotten in the habit of writing five 
things I was thankful for every day 
and it made such a difference in my 
life and attitude that Iôve started do-
ing it again now.  It seems an appro-
priate time with Thanksgiving right 
around the corner. 
 
At one point I was writing about our 
Womenôs Bible Study group where 
we were thinking and talking about 
how BIG God is.  I donôt remember 
what book we were studying but here 
is some of what I wrote back in 2004: 
 
 I am thankful for being reminded 
again of just how BIG God is.  I have 
assurance that God is SO BIG He 
can handle anything.  God is bigger 
than cancer or any other illness we 
can think of, He is bigger than war, 
politics, negative attitudes, in myself 
and/or anyone else, and all of the 
problems in this world.  That is why 
God tells us so plainly not to worry 
about anything but to cast all of our 
cares on Him.  He will show us the 
way when we focus on Him.  Iôm 
thankful that God is SO big He can 
forgive my sins and lead me in a new 

direction.  Iôm thankful that God is SO 
big He can use even me.   
 
Even though I wrote that in 2004 I 
could have just as well written it to-
day.  Now itôs 2013 and the year is 
almost over.  Today my five things 
are all of the above plus, as always, 
my family, my friends, my church,  the 
fact that, while my health isnôt what is 
used to be  I am still able to do most 
of what I need and/or want to do, and 
most of all,  Godôs abiding love.   
 
Reading over that old diary entry last 
week reminded me of World Wide 
Communion Sunday a few weeks ago 
when we all sang ñHeôs Got the 
Whole World in His Handsò.  Itôs true 
ï always has been, always will be,  in 
our good times, our troubled and 
most difficult times and in our regular 
day to day ordinary times we are in 
Godôs most capable hands.  Now 
thereôs something to be thankful for!   
I promise if you look for things you 
are grateful for every day you will find 
them and if you decide to start your 
own gratitude journal you wonôt be 
sorry.  As an added benefit it will 
make for some interesting reading in 
a few years! 
 
So Happy Thanksgiving everyone ï 
every day! 

 
God Bless, 

Mary 

Christian Education Calendar for 2014 
 
 
Easter Egg Hunt           April 12 
 
Vacation Bible School    June 9 ï13 
 
Teacher Appreciation Sunday         Sept 7 

 
Thursday Morning  

 
 10:00 AM  

CHILDRENôS  

CHRISTMAS 

PARTY  

 

December 15th  
following Worship  

 
Please do plan 
to join us for a 

time of fun, food 
and fellowship 
for all of our 

great children 
and their great   

families!! 

2013 
 

¶Nov  2 Youth Bon Fire  

¶Nov  3 Congregational Meeting 

¶Nov  5 Early Risers @ B&B 

¶Nov  5 PW #1 Circle 

¶Nov  5 CE Comm. Mtg. 

¶Nov  6 Worship Comm. Mtg. 

¶Nov  6 PW Circle #2 

¶Nov  6 Goodness & Groceries 

¶Nov  6 Choir Rehearsal 

¶Nov  7 Womenôs Bible Study 

¶Nov  9 Youth Challenge Testing  

¶Nov 10 Veteranôs Day Service 

¶Nov 10 Youth Lunch & Movie 

¶Nov 12  Early Risers @ CFA 

¶Nov 12 GRG Annual Mtg. & Lunch 

¶Nov 13 Fellowship Comm. Mtg. 

¶Nov 13 Goodness & Groceries 

¶Nov 13 Choir Rehearsal 

¶Nov 14      Womenôs  Bible Study 

¶Nov 14 Stewardship Comm. Mtg. 

¶Nov 14 Bldg & Grnd Comm. Mtg. 

¶Nov  17 Youth Chili & Potato Lunch 

¶Nov 19      Early Risers @ B&B 

¶Nov 19 Stated Session Mtg. 

¶Nov 20 Witness Comm. Mtg. 

¶Nov 20  Goodness & Groceries 

¶Nov 20 Choir Rehearsal 

¶Nov 21 Bridge Family Baskets 

¶Nov 26 Early Risers @ CFA 

¶Nov 28 Happy Thanksgiving!! 

¶Dec   1 Capital City Madrigal Singers 

¶Dec   3 PW #1 Circle 

¶Dec   3 Early Risers @ B&B 

¶Dec   3 CE Comm. Mtg. 

¶Dec   4 Worship Comm. Mtg. 

¶Dec   4 PW #2 Circle 

¶Dec   4 Goodness & Groceries 

¶Dec   4 Choir Rehearsal 

¶Dec   5 Womenôs Bible Study 

¶Dec   5 Bldg & Grnds Comm. Mtg. 
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LITURGISTS: 
 

Nov   3  Terry Holmes   
Nov 10     Stephanie Dunn 
Nov 17     Allison Johnson 
Nov 24     TBA 
   
  

CHILDRENõS SERMON 
 

Nov    3 Stephanie Dunn 
Nov  10 Mary Carol Stanley        
Nov  17 Wendy Wells 

Nov  24 Betsy Sierra 
 

HEAD USHERñNOVEMBER 2013  
 

Fellowship Committee 
 

COMMUNION SERVERSñNOV 3, 2013 
 

Terry Holmes                Greg Lathrop 

Stephanie Dunn                John Dunn 

Lee Hart                 Laura Richardson              
 

CHILDRENõS WORSHIP WORKERS 
 

Nov  3     Greg Lathrop & Adam Dunn 
Nov 10    Allie Dunn &  Nancy Bryant 
Nov 17    Clipper Family 
Nov 24    Roberts Family 
  
    

ACOLYTE  SCHEDULE 
 

Nov    3    Allie Dunn           
Nov  10    Alex Seal  
Nov  17    Justin Stanley 
Nov  24    Collin Roberts 
 

BEADLE SCHEDULE 
 

Nov     3    Kim Seal       
Nov   10    Tom Francis  
Nov   17    Aaron  Roberts 
Nov   24    Ron Scheer 

  

THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR SERVICE TO 
SPC AND GODõS KINGDOM. 

PLEASE NOTIFY CHURCH OFFICE IF YOU 
ARE UNABLE TO SERVE YOUR DATE. 

Opportunities  

Early Risers 
Nov   5   Early Risers @  B&B 
Nov 12   Early Risers @  CFA 
Nov 19    Early Risers @  B&B 
Nov 26   Early Risers @  CFA 

11/1     Lynn Andrews 
11/8     Gene Park 
11/9     Sally Smith 
11/10   Carrie Keller 
11/14   E.G. Mani 
11/14   Diana Taylor 
11/16   Barbara Bailey 
11/17   Aaron Roberts  

11/18   Jim Newsome 
11/20   Bettye Cochran 
11/21   Ruth Pope 
11/24   Brandon Hambree 
11/27   Michael Bennett 
11/27   Justin Palmer 
11/30   Don Dunlap 
11/30   Evelyn Hughes 

INTERESTED IN 
MEMBERSHIP?  

 
If you've been consid-
ering calling Stock-

bridge Presbyterian "home," contact the 
church office to receive a membership 
packet. Many of you have been attending 
as visitors for a while, and we'd love to 
consider you family! Call Susan at 770-
474-7777 if you need further information.  

spcusa7777@gmail.com 

November 
Birthdays 

 

SANCTUARY FLORAL  
ARRANGEMENTS 

 

If you wish to place a floral ar-
rangement in the Sanctuary, 

please call the Church office to see if a 
particular Sunday is available and so an  
appropriate notation can be made in the 
announcement sheet. 
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SEPTEMBER SESSION  
REPORT 

 
 
CLERKõS REPORT:   Jim Beisner, 

Clerk.  The Consent Agenda was ap-
proved with the following corrections. 
The move of the Childrenôs Church loca-
tion to the large vacant Sunday School 
room will be on a temporary basis.  Con-
sideration to noise levels will be moni-
tored from the sanctuary.   
The Healing/Wholeness Service will be 
held, Sunday 11-3-13  
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE UPDATE: 
Kim Seal reported a slate of nominees 
has been completed and will be present-
ed to the Congregation for their approval 
11-3-13.  The slate consists of Aaron 
Roberts, Betty Pickren, Darin Clipper and 
Lee Hart. 
 
 
BUILDING & GROUNDS COMMITTEE:  
Jason Howard, Chair and Carlton Smith, 
Co-Chair. 
No issues or recommendations. 
 
 
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION COMMITTEE:  
Aaron Roberts, Chair.  
No issues or recommendations. 
 
FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE:  Doug 
Richardson, Chair and John Dunn, Co-
Chair. 
No issues or recommendations.  
 
STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE:   
Jim Beisner, Chair.   A copy of the Sep-
tember 2013 Financial Report was re-
viewed.  (Attachment III) 
 
 
WITNESS COMMITTEE:  
Sue Scheer, Chair.  Sue reported the 
Fashion Show held in Ola last month 
made a $400.00 donation to Goodness 
and Groceries.  
Also, plans were underway for the Live 
Nativity, to be held on 12-14-13. 
 
 
 

PER CAPITA 

GIVING 

 
The Session is 

thankful for the 

contributions 

received to date 

for the 2013 per 

capita for the 

Presbytery of 

Greater Atlanta.  

Please consider a $22.00 gift per family 

member if you have not yet contributed.  

We will provide periodic reminders in 

order to give you ample time to consider 

your gift. 

 
WORSHIP COMMITTEE:  Arlene Lath-
rop, Chair and, Kim Seal Co-Chair.   
Arlene reported that Zach Smith, Linda 
Roberts, and the worship committee 
have volunteered to assist with all choir 
responsibilities in the absence of Ward 
Gailey. 
 
PASTORõS REPORT:   Susan Bennett 
Susan announced that the elder train-
ing classes for 2014 will be held Satur-
day, 1-11-14 and would hereafter be 
called ñLeadership Developmentò.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:    
No new business reported. 
 
   

 Jim Beisner  
Clerk of Session   

THORNWELL 
FUZZY TREE 

 
Socks, sweaters, 
gloves, scarfs,  
footies, P.J., night-
gowns, etc.   

 
Please bring by Sunday, December 8th.  
 

The tree stands there, with branches 
bare, waiting for someone to care. 

It needs your love, so place on it any 
of the items from above. 

 
The child stands there,                 

wondering if someone will care.   
They need your love, so on the tree 
be sure to put one of the items from 

above. 
 

Cover the tree.  Cover the child.  
Show them your love, with one of the 

items from above. 
 
 
 

Happy T
hanksg

iving  

To All!  
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Hello to All,  
 

 

   What do I have to be thankful 
for? This year and the last couple 
of years have been doozies...and 
I often finding myself asking that 
question.  Then, of course, I look 
at my husband and children, fami-
ly and friends, life and ability to 
live it well and realize that I have 
way more to be thankful for than I 
feel I deserve. And I know that 
God is truly so good to me. 
  
Thessalonians 5:18 says:  
Be thankful in all circumstances, 
for this is Godôs will for you who 
belong to Christ Jesus.   
  
   This verse says that itôs Godôs 
will for everyone who believes in 
Jesus to be thankful. There are 
some things that happen in our 
lives that we are truly thankful for. 
We are thankful for our family, 
friends, love and good health. But 
some things that happen are real-
ly difficult. We might have an ill-
ness, the death of a loved one, 
divorce, or some other sad event. 
How can God expect us to be 
grateful for those things? Letôs 
look really closely at our verse. 
Some might think that this verse 
says to be thankful FOR all of our 
circumstances. But the verse ac-
tually says to be thankful IN all 
circumstances. The original He-
brew word for IN that is used here 
means ñin the middle ofò or 
ñduringò.  
    
   In other words, no matter what 
is happening in your life, you can 
be thankful. The Bible gives us a 
long list of things we should be 
thankful for. These are the things 
that never change, no matter what 
is happening in your life. We are 
to be thankful: 
That God is good (1 Chronicles 
16:34) 

YouthDir@spcusa.org 

That His love lasts forever 
(Psalm 106:1) 
For Godôs amazing grace (1 Co-
rinthians 1:11) 
For the wonderful things God 
does (Psalm 107:8) 
Because God answers prayers 
(Psalm 118:21) 
For His perfect laws (Psalm 
119:62) 
Because God gives us wisdom 
and reveals His truth to us 
(Daniel 2:22-23) 
For other believers (Philippians 
1:3) 
 
   And most of all, we should be 
thankful because God gave His 
Son, Jesus, to save us from the 
punishment of our sin, and give 
us new life! (1 Corinthians 15:57) 
God has saved all who believe in 
Jesus; He has taken our sin and 
given us His righteousness. 
   
   The Bible says that being 
thankful brings honor to God 
(Psalm 50:23). God actually 
commands us to be thankful. 
When we thank God, we 
acknowledge that He deserves 
the credit. He has done for us 
what we could not do for our-
selves. When others see you 
thank God, you point them to 
Him.  
 
   Giving thanks also helps us, 
because it makes us focus our 
attention back to the One we are 
thanking!  Giving thanks is like 
putting on spiritual eyeglasses 
that help you focus on God. It 
will remind you that God is in 
control of everything. He never 
changes and He only allows 
what is good for you. You can 
have FAITH in Godôs goodness, 
and not FEAR the things around 
you. No matter what is happen-
ing in your life, give thanks to 
God in the middle of your cir-
cumstances.  (Bible.org) 
 

TO ALL  

OUR YOUTH 

HAVING 

NOVEMBER 

BIRTHDAYS! 

Youth Events for  
 November 2013  

 

 
 
 

Nov  2  - Bon Fire at  
                Stephanieõs house 6 - ???                                                 
      (235 Belair Dr. Stockbridge) 
 
Nov 10 - Lunch & Movie   
       after Worship Service 
 
Nov 17 - Chili & Potato Lunch            
       after Worship Service 
 
 
 
Nov 24 -  No Youth Event  

So when we are giving thanks for 
the wonderful blessing in our lives, 
remember above all, give thanks 
to God no matter where we are 
in our circumstances. 
 
Have a wonderful holiday! 
 
Love to all, Stephanie 
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The "Bridge Family Bas-
ket" team is adding an-
other assignment to their 
duties and we are asking 
all of you to join us.  In 
addition to preparing 

baskets for our church family and friends un-
der the weather, we are working on items for 
our church bazaar that will be held next 
year.  We are hoping to have a large supply of 
home made items ready so that as the date 
gets closer we will  not   have 
to be rushed. 
  Each month a list of what we will be working 
on will be in the newsletter.  You will have lots 
of options and opportunities to join in on the 
work and fellowship.  There will be something 
for everyone, from expert crafters to begin-
ners, from sewers to people willing to pot 
plants. 
   Our next get together will be Thursday, No-
vember 21, and we will be finishing up tree 
ornaments being made to give to our guest 
children attending the "Live Nativity". 
   We will not meet in December, but will re-
sume Thursday, January 16, 2014.   At that 
gathering, we will be doing some sewing, pot-
ting some plants, painting some paper weights 
(no detailing involved) and working on hymnal 
book 
 angels. 
   Our church family baskets will always come 
first, and the other activities will be worked on 
as an extra.  We will be happy to share the 
good times with you.  Come join us.  

Christmas For Our Military 
 
   Your thoughts are probably already kicking 
into over drive as you plan your Christmas gifts 
and cards for family and friends.  How about 
thinking of something for "Our Military Prayer 
Members." 
    I would really like to get some Christmas 
cards from each of you to send.  They don't 
have to be expensive - I looked at some from 
the Dollar Store the other day and they are 
nice and think they were a package of 15 for 
$1.00 
Small amount to spend to let our soldiers know 
someone is thinking and praying for them. 
    Just sign the card, write a little message if 
you like, if you have little ones, have them sign 
the card also and give to me by the 2nd Sun-
day in November - November 10.  Do Not seal 
the card, as I will need to know how to sort the 
cards to be sent. 
    We do have the address of one soldier - in 
the Navy and on a ship - so if you would like to 
bring some "flat packing items" such as cross 
word puzzles, reading material, etc., I will get 
that mailed also. 
    If you turned in the name of a soldier - I 
need their address for them to receive monthly 
cards. 
    Thank you from me and from "our" soldiers. 
 
Peggy Chase, 
Card Ministry Coordinator Witness Committee 

 The Live Nativity  
 December 14, 2013  
 
   It is hard to believe that it 
is ñThe Live Nativityò time 
of the year again.  I pray all 
of you remember what a heart warming expe-
rience we had last year and are ready for 
another.  Please be thinking about what activi-
ty each of you would like to be involved with.  
We had almost  100% congregation participa-
tion last year, and would love to make it a total 
for ñ2013ò.   
   Sign up sheets will be in the Narthex begin-
ning the first Sunday in November.  We will 
need greeters, bakers, servers, live animals, 
extra shepherds for animal control, charac-
ters, costume helpers and anything I have 
forgotten.   
   We are so fortunate to have such willing, 
gifted members and friends in our church 
family and I know we can count  on each of 
you.  ñThe Live Nativityò is one way, we as a 
church family can spread the word of Jesus 
Christ without  saying a word.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
T he Capitol City Opera Madrigal Singers, conduct-

ed by Stephen Mitchell, Director of Music, First United 
Methodist Church, Athens, GA, will present a concert 
in our sanctuary on Sunday, December 1, 4:00 
p.m.  Admission is free. 
   
  Our own music director, Ward Gailey, a  leading 
tenor with the opera company since 1990, has been 
the first tenor for the ensemble for the past six 
years.  He has also composed, arranged for, and 
assisted in conducting the group.  Sallie Van Houten, 
the leading first soprano, and Joe Lowery, bass, are 
the two remaining original singers in the ensemble 
 which began in 1994. 
   
  The madrigal group has distinguished itself in per-
forming high-quality choral music, particularly from the 
Renaissance period, focusing on the Advent and 
Christmas seasons.  The group performs in Renais-
sance period garb, and  it sometimes features music 
of other musical eras, almost exclusively a cappella.        
 
  The CCOC Madrigal Singers have performed at the 
Cathedral of St. Philip, Atlanta; Peachtree Road Unit-
ed Methodist Church, Atlanta; St. James Episcopal 
Church, Marietta; Callanwolde Fine Arts Center, Atlan-
ta; the Canton Theater, Canton; and Atlanta Metropoli-
tan State College.  Every December, the group pre-
sents two English-style Boar's Head dinners at La 
Petite Auberge Restaurant, Decatur.  These presenta-
tions include multiple-course meals with spirited dia-
logue and music.  Madrigal dinner tickets are highly 
sought after, with performances this year on Decem-
b e r  1 7  a n d  1 9  a t  7  P M .       
 
   You are encouraged to kick-off the holiday season in 
fine form by experiencing this celebration of the finest 
seasonal choral music available, right here in good old 
Stockbridge.  Feel free to contact Ward Gailey at 678-
414-7381 or wardgailey@yahoo.com  
for  details. 
 
  And while you are at it, consider joining our own 
choir.  The Stockbridge Presbyterian Church choir is a 
totally volunteer, non-audition choir.  Music readership 
is absolutely not a requirement.  Now is an excellent 
time to get in on preparations for our Christmas music 
which will be featured in the 11:00 a.m. worship on 
Sunday, December 15.  We rehearse every Wednes-
day evening at 7:00 p.m.  Rehearsal tracks are also 
provided for every singer to help learn the music at 
home or even on the go.  Why not give it a try?  We 
need you.  We will not ask you to do a solo, unless 
you want to do one! 

 �3�U�H�V�E�\�W�H�U�L�D�Q�������� 
�:�R�P�H�Q���8�S�G�D�W�H 

Circle #1 meets 1st Tues - 10:00 am 
Fellowship Hall (Sept-June) 

Circle #2 meets 1st Wed - 6:15 pm 
Parlor (Sept-June) 

Page 5 

¦t/haLbD DwD 9±9b¢{ 

FellowshipComm@spcusa.org CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ κ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ϧ DǊƻǳƴŘǎ bŜǿǎ 

.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎ ϧ DǊƻǳƴŘǎ  

Safety & Security 

CHURCH STAFF DIRECTORY 
Pastor     
    Susan Bennett                 770-474-7777 
Office Manager  
 Linda Hodges 770-474-7777 
Music Director 
 Ward Gailey 678-414-7381 
Musician  
    Zachary Smith 678-899-5164 
Youth Director   
 Stephanie Dunn 770-389-3197 
Christian Ed Coordinator    
 Mary Thompson 770-474-4252 
Clerk of Session   
 Jim Beisner 770-227-2410 
Asst. Clerk of Session    
 Sue Scheer 770-957-2475 
Custodian 
 Tom Francis 770-474-8737 
Sun. Sch. Superintendents   
   Jason & Phyllis Howard 770-957-9922 
General Fund Treasurer    
 Doug Scott 770-474-8226 
Asst. Gen. Fund Treasurer   
 Kim Seal 404-664-2490 
Memorial Fund Treasurer 
 Mabel White 770-474-7777 
Nursery Staff: 
 Stephanie Phillips 678-788-3965 
      Abigail Jenkins 678-689-3063 
      

 
PRAYER CONCERNS  

NOVEMBER 2013 
 

MEMBERS: Gerrelldine Addy, Monica Baxter & 
Family, Harold & Bettye Cochran, Mabel Craig, 
David Dillard, Zina Forsyth, Ward Gailey, Rick Hol-
combe, Bill Holmes, Allison Johnson, Jim & Thelma 
Newsome, Jean Pattishall, Stephanie Phillips, Ruth 
Pope, Doug & Laura Richardson, Jane Rutledge, 
Doug Sewell, Johnnie Shumate, Pat & Glenn Stan-
ley, Anne Watson  
ONGOING (Long-term illnesses): Shad Austin, Carol 
Baggett, Melissa Bailey, Sarah Barr, Judy Belvin, 
Dorothy Bromenshenkel, Cindy Brown, Tillie Bundy, 
Carmen Butler, Larry Campbell, Roslyn Campbell, 
Myrtis Carter, Kenneth Cleveland, Brandy Conner, 
Teresa Cooper, Jemal & Prilinda Davis, Jason Ellis, 
Beanie Essex, Lilly Feathers, Lori Fisher, Paula 
Goddard, Barbara Goss, Tripp Halsted, Carol Harris, 
Nick Hart, Mary-Elise Hope, Carrie Holliday, Amy 
Huber, John Kellerman, Mark Kellogg,  Rebecca 
Langford, Hannah Layfield, Lisa Lohr, Greg Martin, 
Kim McCantti, Shane McDonald,  Dale McGee, Nikki 
McGee, John Newman, Sam Osborne, Olivia 
Quigley, Bill Ratliff, Ione Lanford Ring, Vicki Rosen-
blatt, Laurie Sansbury,  Ray Shrader, Shirley 
Slaughter, Abby Smith, Jack & Grace Soucie, Keith 
Sorrells, Sarah Starzer, Donna Sundren, Jennifer 
Thomas, Richard Thomas, Ed Thompson, Diane 
Trickley, Jack & Bonelle Turner, Fred Unger, LuAnn 
Worley  
FRIENDS & FAMILY:   Family of Haley Barclay, 
Beverly Bowden, Family of Melanie Bradbury, Deb-
bie Crow, Terry Crowe, Jr.,  Stella Fitch, Mark 
Gerard, Nellie Harris, David Hinson, Dan Holley & 
Family, Carrie Holliday, Mary Elise Hope, Eileen 
Hurley,  Breanna Mays & Family, Amber Morris, 
David Murphy, Cristina Roberts, Lin Sperry & family, 
Madaline Vansant, Watersô Family. 
MILITARY PERSONNEL:   Tyler DeLoach, Lucas 
Freeman;  Iraq: Doug Caldwell, Joel Forsyth, Jeremy 
Hopfe; Afghanistan: Brian Bavano, James Chap-
man, Chad Duffey, Mark Freeman, Ricky Fyffe, Gary 
Lawrence, Josh Ogle, Zachary Pallock, Ryan Rich-
ey, Ryan Tewell; El Salvador: Darrious Austin; 
Huntsville: Jack Shedd; Hawaii: Brianne Gaylor; Kyle 
Gaylor, Washington, D.C.: David Brown   
HOMEBOUND MEMBERS: Peggy Campbell, John-
ny Hinton, Evelyn Hughes, Sarah Belle Lee, Georgia 
Silvey, Nancy Stikeleather, Carolyn Waits 
SPECIAL PRAYER REQUEST:      Peggy Campbell 
is a longtime member of Stockbridge Presbyterian 
who's currently a resident at Laurel Park.  Her 
daughter-in-law, Joan Campbell, called to say she's 
stopped eating altogether and is growing steadily 
weaker.  Peggy is now under hospice care.  This is a 
time for last visits to Peggy and lots of prayer for her 
family. 

Fellowship  

Committee  

Every Sunday Morning: 
Breakfast is served beginning at 
9:00 every Sunday morning. 
Come and enjoy the fellowship.  
Use your hospitality and cooking skills to 
�E�O�H�V�V���R�W�K�H�U�V�«�V�L�J�Q�X�S�V���I�R�U���F�R�R�N�L�Q�J���D�U�H���R�Q���W�K�H��
refrigerator door in the Fellowship Hall. 

BldgandGrnds@spcusa.org  

HELP US 
KEEP HIS 
HOUSE 
CLEAN, 
NEAT 
AND 
WELL 
KEPT. 

 
 

ATTENTION:  CHURCH MEMBERS 50+ 
GOLD RUSH GANG  

 NOVEMBER ANNUAL MEETING 
Tuesday, November 12th  

@ 12:00 PM -  Fellowship Hall 
Covered Dish Luncheon ð& 

Annual Meeting   (drinks provided) 
 

Thereôs a meeting  
to which you need to go. 

We would like everyone to show. 
We want to entice you and whet your  
appetites, by having delicious food  

on the table, in plain sight! 
 

We want your input about the important 
issues of the meeting, so after we have 

done our good eating, 
weôll talk about who our leaders will be in 

the year 2014. 
 

Where will we go, what will we do?  Weôd 
like to hear these answers from you. 

So keep the date open (Tuesday, Novem-
ber 12th), a big crowd is what weôre hoping! 

GOLD RUSH GANG CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 8 

12:00 FELLOWSHIP TIME 
12:30 LUNCH -   FELLOWSHIP HALL 
LIVE ENTERTAINMENT FOLLOWING 

LUNCH 
COST:  $20 PER PERSON (cash, please) 
 
God rest you merry gentlemen and ladies, 
Let nothing you dismay.   The Gold Rush 
Gang Christmas Luncheon is on the way. 

 
Youôll smell delicious aromas from the 
church fellowship hall, where Betty and 

chef will be fixing delicious food for us all.  
Itôll look like Christmas everywhere, when 

Joan decorates with her loving care. 
 

Youôll be happy you came, youôll be glad 
you were there!  After lunch Ward Gaileyôs 
voice will fill the air.  And, when Zach plays 
all the black and white keys, we know all 

will be pleased! 
 

Good food, fellowship and song, everyone 
will want it to go on and on!  The fellowship 

hall will be filled with Christmas peace.  
And we know because of the promise of 
Christmas, Godôs love for us will never 

cease! 
 

Please see Carol or John Abbott by      
Sunday, December 1st to make your   

reservation. 


